From: Reeve, Tracy

Sent: Monday, August 22, 2016 4:15:17 PM

To: Brown, Adrian (USAOR)

Cc: Prosper, Judy; Hebert, Janice. (USAOR); Osoinach, Ellen

Subject: RE: United States v. City of Portland

Dear Adrian,

Thank you for your letter of August 19, 2016 agreeing that a sixty-day recess of COAB meetings is warranted given recent circumstances. We will assist the COCL in recessing all official COAB business for the next 60 days.

We have already begun to collaborate with stakeholders on how to strengthen the community engagement process. We anticipate that we will have a conceptual proposal for amendments to you by October 20, 2016. We look forward to working with you to develop any modifications to Section IX of the Settlement Agreement which are warranted to improve the community engagement process.

In the meantime, we are more than happy to have informal conversations to update you on the stakeholder input we are receiving. We do request that the City be afforded the opportunity to manage the outreach to stakeholders over the next 60 days to avoid any confusion in the community as to our respective roles.

We are extremely grateful for the collaborative relationship we enjoy with you and your colleagues as we continue our work to fully achieve the goals of the Settlement Agreement.

Best Regards,

Tracy Reeve City Attorney